Policy Concerning the use of the LMHSC Facility for Political Functions

Leaders of political parties and candidates for public offices may hold public meetings on the
premises, if facilities are available, subject to necessary routine procedures administered by the
LMHSC Director or designee. Minimal charges may be assessed if special arrangements are
required for specific rooms or audiovisual/IT support.

During any election campaign, HSC facilities may be made available for one public meeting on
behalf of each recognized candidate for public office. In a general election year, each running
candidate may use the HSC facilities for one public meeting prior to the primaries. After the
primaries, it is open to all candidates.

State conventions of recognized political parties may also use the HSC.

However, in all situations, the use of the HSC for fundraising purposes to make or receive
political contributions is prohibited. In addition, endorsement of any candidate is not allowed.

It is also advisable, if possible, to have UW-L’s Political Science Department as the official
sponsor of the event.

When requests are received, follow the above policy but also notify:
Chancellor’s Office — 785-8004
Political Science Department — 785-6640

University Communications — 785-8492
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